Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

January 17, 2013  
Slyyder’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Hugo Reyes  Ed Koziol  Laverne Goodge  Bill Wilms  Joe Albergo  Fred Klingman  Everett Henry  Todd Dutton  Jaime Starcheski  Ron Valitsky  Bob Wilhelm  Bruce Turner  Laverne Morse  Doug Starkey
Guest Speakers:

Jaime Starcheski attended representing AIL and OSI International.

Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

The treasurer’s report was presented to the body and bills were reviewed. Approved for payment was the fuel bill. The treasurer’s report was then accepted as presented. The air test bill was tabled until next meeting.
Correspondence:

Scott has Engineers reviewing the SCBA cylinder over torque issue. Invitations were sent to State Representative John Patterson and Senator Capri Cafaro for the legislative breakfast.
Old Business:

NEOFCA is willing to assist with training program funding. 

Fire Officer 1 class was cancelled.
New Business:

MCFCA Symposium will be held in Boardman – January 27th.

OFCA Winter Symposium will be held February 20th and 21st.

84 hour transition class will be held in March – Sign up at ATECH.

FF2 class (bridge from FF1 to FF2) in March – Sign up at ATECH.

Hazmat Tech class is in the planning stage for March or April. LEPC will most likely fund the class.
Committees:
Training / Education: OFCA overview on training. Our changes that will come in the future are 120 to 156, 240 to 256 and the 36 will go to 60 hours. The body had mixed feelings about this but the general consensus is we will get a better firefighter who is ready to address all aspects of the job. Any members having other comments or feelings about the proposed training changes should contact Chief Koziol.
Water Rescue: The next training to be held in Andover on the 20th.

911: US Coast Guard (hot key) was discussed with the body. Hugo Reyes, Petty Officer for US Coast Guard was in attendance and requesting training on the (hot key). George Sabo, ACEMA director will make sure additional training is provided to the Coast Guard.
EMA:  The Ashtabula County plan is being reviewed. The present plans were sent out to fire and EMS for their review and comment. Please get the information back to EMA as soon as possible.

Christmas Party: Thanks to the committee and to Ashtabula County Medical Center for a job well done. Members in attendance were pleased with the program.

OFCA: Chief Starkey reviewed the Winter Symposium and some of the options connected with that event and also mentioned the upcoming election of officers at OFCA and the need for us to keep good representation for the Northeast Ohio region.
Good of the Order:

Chief Ed Koziol presented a review of 2012 training opportunities and recommended to the body that we take more advantage of these opportunities in the future.
The meeting was adjourned at 1917 with the next meeting at Josephines in Jefferson on February 21, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,

Vincent T. Gildone

